
 

 

 

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

  

 

  

  

   

     

      

 

         

  

                                                                                    

 

     

   

 

  CLASS COMMENDATIONS 
WELL DONE TO ALL THOSE CHILDREN WHO  

RECEIVED A CLASS COMMENDATION THIS WEEK 

 

 Best Class Attendance Winners 

Week ending 10.2.2017      

       

KS1 – Class 1 99.3%    

KS2 – Class  21 100.0%   

We hope you like your delicious 

cookies. Keep it up! 

*** 

Whole School Class Attendance 

Week ending 10.2.2017  

 

Please be advised that the national 

average for school attendance is 

96.0% 

Red Zone = below 90% 

Amber Zone = below 95% 

Green Zone = above 95% 

 

 Class 1   99.3%       

 Class 2    97.7%   

 Class 3 95.3%      

 Class 4  96.9%  

 Class 5 93.8%   

 Class 6 98.7%    

 Class 7  97.3%    

 Class 8   91.7%  

 Class 9  92.6%    

 Class 10    95.0%     

 Class 11   98.7%    

Class 12    93.6%  

 Class 13     98.6%     

  Class 14   98.7%     

Class 15     94.8%      

  Class 16  97.0%  

 Class 17     96.7%     

  Class 18 99.0%       

 Class 19    98.9%    

       Class 20  97.5%    

Class 21   100.0% 

       

Whole school attendance:   96.7%   

  

Class 1: Joshua L. 

Class 2: Harris N.      

Class 3: Karis P.             

Class 4: Amber J.     

Class 5: Madison W-P. & Rosie S.                       

Class 6: Altayeb D. & Natan Z.                                  
Class 7: Filip J. & Alexia-Lee S.    

Class 8: Jamie S, Koko O. & Trinity A.        

Class 9: Stanlie G. & Goda A.             

Class 10: Sebastian G. & Brooke L-L.     

 

 

Class 11: Sophie E.                   

Class 12: Eglid M.             

Class 13: Lily D. 

Class 14: Eliza F.                                                     

Class 15: Deacon B.            

Class 16: Antonio V. & Liam E.  

Class 17: Ellie Mc.                          

Class 18: Frankie M. & Tevicia B.   

Class 19: The Whole Class!                 

Class 20: Jude S.   

Class 21: Keris K.       
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House Team Winners 

The Lennon house are this week’s team 

winners.   They will receive extra playtime 

and a trophy is being displayed in the 

school reception.  

Well Done!  

 

World Book Day 

We will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 2nd March and 

children are invited to come into school dressed as their favourite 

book character.  We look forward to seeing their costumes.     
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Donate a bag for life &  

empty 500ml water bottles 

Mrs Gibson is currently planning what is going to 

be grown in the Biodome after half term and 

needs a supply of large re-usable shopping bags, 

sometimes called bags-for-life which can be used 

to grow potatoes and other vegetables in. 

    

If you have any new or second hand bags that you 

could donate please send them into school with 

your child.   She is also looking for empty 500ml 

water bottles to be sent in to school so the 

children can use them to grow peas in. 

 

Thank you.   

 
 

 
 We are now collecting Sainsburys Active Kids vouchers.  

Please send them into school with your child or place them 

in the collection box situated in the main school office. 

 

Thank you to those of you who attended the PTA meeting yesterday.  It was great to welcome some new faces and 

we have planned many events for the children. The PTA also nominated the new officers for the next year; 

 

Chair - Janine Reed Shadowed by Lucy Gill  Vice Chair  -  Julie Dennison 

Treasurer - Adi Albon    Secretary -  Lynnette Rowley 

 

We have listed some of the events run by the PTA. If you would like to become a member of the PTA please speak 

to one of the above or leave your details with the school office. 

 

The PTA at Crowlands Primary School: 

 Arrange school disco’s 

 Organise  the Christmas Bazaar and the Summer fete 

 Hold colouring competitions 

 Create Santa’s grotto 

 Run a school tuck shop after school on Fridays. 

 Provide the pupils with a pantomime show at Christmas 

 Organise sponsored events for example the sponsored bounce 

 Hold sales throughout the year 

 Provide prizes for competitions 

 Provide refreshments at the Governor Awards night and the Orchestra evening 

 Give the Year 6 leavers special treats! 

 Raise money for different projects 

 Provide the children with high quality resources 

 Support us in developing the children’s social and emotional skills 

 Provide opportunities for our children, that they may not have access to outside of school. 

 Support us in giving all of our children everlasting memories 

 

The PTA members work closely with school staff to enrich the Crowlands Primary School Experience! 
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 Special School Lunches 

Havering Catering Services will be holding a special lunch on Tuesday 28th February and on Thursday 

2nd March for World Book Day.  Menus are shown below. If your child is in KS2 please make sure you 

have purchased tickets in advance.   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

sQuid Online – KS1 & KS2 

Introducing sQuid online payment for school dinner tickets & drinks 

Havering Catering Services are rolling out a cashless payment system called sQuid across all schools within 

Havering for the purchase of dinner tickets and drinks.  sQuid will be launched at Crowlands after the Easter 

holiday.  Once sQuid is launched this will be the only way to purchase a dinner ticket/drinks for your child. 

Havering Catering Services will no longer be selling tickets online, by telephone or via the school. 

You will soon be sent a letter with your child’s sQuid registration details 

This will be a 16 digit registration number and 3 digit security code that you should register on the sQuid 

website. If you have more than one child at the school, they will each be issued with their own registration 

number. Simply follow the instructions set out in the letter to create your online sQuid account and register 

your child. 

Once you have created a sQuid account for your child, you will also be able to manage their account online at 

any time to: 

 Top up their account from your bank account, credit or debit card 

 Enable Auto top up so that they never run out of funds 

 Check their account balance  

 View their transactions 

It is very important that you sign up for this service as you will be unable to  

purchase dinner tickets/drinks through any other method.   

 

 



 

 

February 2017  

Monday 27th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

Tuesday 28th Morning nursery Stay & Play session.    

  Special Lunch – Pancake day.  KS2 pupils require a dinner ticket. 

March 2017  

Wednesday 1st Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Thursday 2nd World Book Day – Dress up as your favourite book character 

Special World Book Day lunch.  KS2 pupils require a ticket 

  Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

  Class 16 swimming lessons start for 5 weeks 

Friday 3rd Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

Monday 6th Afternoon nursery Play & Stay session 

  Year 3 & 4 Science Dome Light & Sound programme 

Tuesday 7th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Class 13 trip to The Crystal 

Wednesday 8th Morning nursery Stay & Play Session 

Zoolab visiting Year 1 & Year 2 pupils 

Thursday 9th  Class 14 trip to The Crystal 

Morning nursery Stay & Play Session 

Friday 10th Reception parents workshop 9.15am – 9.45am 

 Class 15 trip to The Crystal 

  Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

 Scholastics Book Fair starts 

Monday 13th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

 Year 6 parents meeting @ 6.00pm re SATs & Residential trip 

Book Fair open 

Tuesday 14th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Book Fair open 

PTA meeting 7.30pm – The Hub.  All welcome. 

Wednesday 15th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

  Nurse drop in session 8.30am 

Scholastics Book Fair Ends 

Thursday 16th Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Friday 17th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

Monday 20th – Friday 24th Shakespeare Week 

  Stay & Learn week Year R – Year 6  

Monday 20th Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

Tuesday 21st Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

  Parent consultation evening.  Year R – Year 6.   

Havering Catering food tasting session in dining hall 3.30pm – 5.00pm 

Wednesday 22nd Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

Thursday 23rd Morning nursery Stay & Play session 

  

 

Parent consultation evening. Year R – Year 6.  Details to follow 

Havering Catering food tasting session in dining hall 3.30pm – 5.00pm 

 

Friday 24th Reception parents workshop 9.15am – 9.45am 

  Afternoon nursery Stay & Play session 

 Red Nose Day.  ‘Red non-uniform’ day.  £1.00 donation.  

Wednesday 29th Year1 trip to Bedfords Park.   



 

 

Thursday 30th School Disco’s. Year R – Year 6 

(Year R - Year 2 4.30pm – 5.30pm  /  Year 3 – Year 6 5.45pm – 7.00pm) 

Friday 31st Easter Bonnet Parade.  

 Last day of term. 

April 2017  

Monday 3rd – Monday 17th School Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 18th  Inset Day.  School closed to pupils 

Wednesday 19th All children return to school 

sQuid online payment system goes live 

Monday 24th Year 5 parents meeting re 2018 residential trip.    

Tuesday 25th Prospective new Nursery Parents open evening 5pm- 7pm 

Wednesday 26th Crazy hair day 

Thursday 27th Class 17 start swimming lessons 5 weeks 

 


